Woodlawn School **Creating Opportunity, Sharing Success**

Drumovne Gardens West Monkseaton Whitley Bay NE25 9DL 0191 6432590 office@woodlawnschool.org.uk www.woodlawn.org.uk Facebook - Woodlawn School Twitter@WoodlawnLive



Friday 14th January 2022

Dear Parents/ Carers,

Changes to the self-isolation period for those who test positive for COVID-19

From Monday 17 January, people who are self-isolating with COVID-19 will have the option to reduce their isolation period after 5 full days if they test negative with a lateral flow device (LFD) test on both day 5 and day 6 and they do not have a temperature. For example, if they test negative on the morning of day 5 and the morning of day 6, they can return to their education or childcare setting immediately on day 6.

The first test must be taken no earlier than day 5 of the self-isolation period, and the second must be taken the following day. All test results should be reported to NHS Test and Trace.

If the result of either of their tests is positive, they should continue to self-isolate until they get negative results from two LFD tests on consecutive days or until they have completed 10 full days of self-isolation, whichever is earliest.

Anyone who is unable to take LFD tests or anyone who continues to have a temperature will need to complete the full 10 day period of self-isolation.

At Woodlawn School we will continue with our increased infection prevention and control measures and twice weekly asymptomatic testing for all staff and secondary school pupils.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours Sincerely,

Gill Wilson

J. Wilson

Head teacher















Provider

